GRANT F. LANGLEY

City Attorney

RUDOLPH M. KONRAD LINDA ULISS BURKE VINCENT D. MOSCHELLA Deputy City Attorneys



March 3, 2008

Public Safety Committee City Hall, Room 205

Re: Ambulance Service Agreement and Revisions to

Milwaukee Code of Ordinances § 75-15

Dear Committee Members:

Enclosed for your review please find a proposed agreement between the City and its ambulance providers. This agreement was created by a cooperative effort of all the parties after many long negotiating sessions over the last several months. Also, enclosed is a draft ordinance that would repeal and re-create Chapter 75-15 of the Milwaukee Code of Ordinances so that its provisions coordinate properly with the draft agreement. On behalf of the Fire Chief, all of the providers and this office, we respectfully request that you schedule this matter to be heard by your committee at its March 6th meeting. All of the parties to the negotiations agree and recommend that the draft ordinance and agreement be approved by your honorable committee.

Some of the highlights of the agreement are as follows:

- 1. The agreement will be for ten years, with a bi-annual review to allow for adjustment of the agreement to account for changes in circumstances. The City and the Providers also have the ability to end the agreement sooner, upon appropriate notice.
- 2. The agreement includes appropriate performance standards (including response times) for the Providers and contains an enforcement mechanism in case those standards are not met.

THOMAS O. GARTNER **BRUCE D. SCHRIMPF ROXANE L. CRAWFORD** SUSAN D. BICKERT STUART S. MUKAMAL THOMAS J. BEAMISH MAURITA F. HOUREN JOHN J. HEINEN DAVID J. STANOSZ SUSAN E. LAPPEN JAN A. SMOKOWICZ PATRICIA A. FRICKER **HEIDI WICK SPOERL KURT A. BEHLING GREGG C. HAGOPIAN ELLEN H. TANGEN MELANIE R. SWANK** JAY A. UNORA **DONALD L. SCHRIEFER** EDWARD M. EHRLICH **LEONARD A. TOKUS VINCENT J. BOBOT** MIRIAM R. HORWITZ MARYNELL REGAN G. O'SULLIVAN-CROWLEY KATHRYN Z. BLOCK **MEGAN T. CRUMP ELOISA DE LEÓN ADAM B. STEPHENS** KEVIN P. SULLIVAN **BETH CONRADSON CLEARY** THOMAS D. MILLER **HEIDI E. GALVÁN** Assistant City Attorneys

Public Safety Committee March 3, 2008 Page 2

3. The agreement also call for a continuing quality control initiative to ensure that the system provides the highest level of service possible to the City's patients.

The agreement represents a proper balancing of the City's interests with the capabilities of the Providers. I would like to thank the Providers and their personnel, Chief Holton, Deputy Chief Murawsky Akuna, and the MFD staff for their hard work through many long days in producing a cooperative agreement that all can be proud of.

Very truly yours,

GRANT FLANGLEY

City Attorney

GFL:wt:129612

Enclosures

c: Linda Wiedemann, Meda-Care (via e-mail and hard copy)

Bob Baker Curtis Ambulance (via e-mail and hard copy)

Rick Zethner, Bell Ambulance (via e-mail and hard copy)

Franklyn Gimbel, Esq. (via e-mail and hard copy)

Jim Baker, Curtis Ambulance (via e-mail and hard copy)

Bob Rauch, Paratech via e-mail and hard copy)

Brian C. Randall, Esq. (via e-mail and hard copy)

Wayne Jurecki, Bell Ambulance (via e-mail and hard copy)

Gloria Murawsky, Milwaukee Fire Department (via e-mail and hard copy)

Ron Leonhardt, City Clerk (via e-mail and hard copy)

Bevan Baker, Health Commissioner (via e-mail and hard copy)

Barry Zalben, Manager, Legislative Reference Bureau

Vincent D. Moschella, Deputy City Attorney

Bruce D. Schrimpf, Assistant City Attorney